CITY OF SHORELINE

 COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS ACTION MINUTES 

March 3, 2010 
Shoreline City Hall 
7:00p.m.

COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOODS REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT:

Briarcrest – Arthur Peach, Bettelinn Brown
Echo Lake – Marcie Riedinger, Diane Hettrick
Highland Terrace – Bob Barta
Hillwood – Lee Michaelis, Ann Erickson, Afia Menke
Meridian Park – Gretchen Atkinson

North City – Nan Skinner, Melanie Matway
Richmond Highlands – Lisa Surowiec

Ridgecrest – Dick Nicholson, Patty Hale
VISITORS PRESENT: Dr. Romesh Gautom, Director, Washington State Public Health Laboratory; Maria and Jim Walsh, Friends of Fircrest; Jeff Lewis, Hillwood resident; Barbara Guthrie, Echo Lake resident.
CITY STAFF PRESENT: Rob Beem, Community Services Division Manager; Nora Smith, Neighborhood Coordinator
I. Call to Order and Roll Call
Chair Lee Michaelis called the meeting to order.  Roll was called.
DECISION: The March 3 agenda was approved with the change of moving new business right after the break.
DECISION: The January 6 minutes were approved with the addition of Afia Menke to the list of representatives present.
II.
Public Comment  
Boni Biery, Community Wildlife Habitat Project said the goal of the project is to get the whole community certified as Wildlife Habitat.  With support from a state grant Boni got specific Shoreline Parks designed as Wildlife Habitat; Boni distributed certificates from Washington State and the National Wildlife Federation to Neighborhood Association representatives for the parks in their neighborhoods.
Boni Biery and Afia Menke introduced a new event under development for this summer: “Where the Wild Thing Are 2010” tour of certified Backyard Wildlife Habitats in Shoreline.  Event is scheduled for July 10, 2010 and tours will include onsite docents and mini learning courses.
III.
Washington State Public Health Laboratory Presentation

 
Chair Lee Michaelis introduced Public Health Laboratory Director Dr. Romesh Gautom.  Dr. Gautom provided a presentation that covered an overview of the Public Health Laboratory (PHL), the role of the PHL in public health protection, activities of the PHL, and the upcoming PHL addition project.  Dr. Gautom mentioned there is a Community Liaison Panel which meets every three months.  Dr. Gautom invited residents or neighborhoods to call to get a tour of the laboratory.
Chair Michaelis tabled agenda items Engaging Leadership (February) Training Debrief, New Business and Asset Based Community Development Training Report due to lack of time.  He asked neighborhood representatives to email any neighborhood highlights to Nora and she can circulate.
IV.
Neighborhood Coordinator Report






Nora Smith, Neighborhood Coordinator reported on several items: an upcoming Mini-Grant Workshop on March 17; a test of email agenda notification to neighborhood representatives in lieu of mail for April, May and June 2010; an upcoming article on neighborhoods in Shoreline Area News – so please update neighborhood web sites; an “Open For Business” campaign on Aurora in March; and May 15 Embrace Shoreline Schools event is an opportunity for community building – please find a neighborhood liaison. 
V. 
Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:15 pm.
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